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Executive Committee Meeting
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Fabian Society, 61 Petty France

MINUTES



Present:
Paul Britton
Christopher Foster
Tom Legg 
Richard Mottram
Peter Owen (chair)
Adam Sharples 
Florence Vane

Apologies:
Ursula Brennan, Roger Dawe, Leigh Lewis.


Minutes of the meeting on 30th October 2018 and matters arising.

The minutes were agreed. It would be possible to publish items of current interest under the “posts” headline on the website.

Updates.

It was agreed that, since the role and development of the civil service was one of the principal preoccupations of the group, it might be useful to find out more about the operation of the Civil Service Leadership Academy. Relatively little appeared to be available online[footnoteRef:1]. [1:  See https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/646597/CS_LA_Product_Offer_Matrix_v3f-Web.pdf  ] 




Notes on Accountability in Modern Government
Accountability – Problems and Practical Solutions
Meeting on Accountability

Peter Owen said that it had been agreed at the previous meeting that government accountability was a key issue for BGI and that we should therefore be engaged in the developing debate. The three papers were designed to support discussion of preparation for the meeting which it had previously been agreed we should hold with appropriate staff from the IfG. Christopher Foster had provided a detailed critique of the IfG paper on Accountability in Modern Government.  Ursula Brennan had described a series of practical limitations on the scope for transparency that might be discussed with the IfG. The third paper referred to previous BGI attempts to improve the quality of government through strengthening accountability. It would be appropriate to consider all three papers together. There were two main questions to consider: our approach to the IfG, and our own stance on positive measures to improve accountability.

In discussion the following main points were made.
· The political class simply was not interested in exposing governments to increased, more effective, scrutiny. It would be helpful to engage with the IfG on possible means of addressing this fundamental weakness. They might, for example, arrange a seminar with leading politicians.
· The IfG report seemed to focus somewhat narrowly on major projects. Problems of deficient accountability affected much wider aspects of government. 
· We might make more progress with the IfG by offering a draft of our own thoughts on accountability including areas of agreement and disagreement with the suggestions in their report.
· The IfG’s focus on process and on attempting to use the civil service to resolve accountability problems that arose from fundamental political differences was misguided.
· “Accountability” was a slippery term. It might be helpful to define the concept more closely. Much of our previous work in this area had been concerned with effective scrutiny rather than holding to account. 
· Margaret Hodge was writing a paper for the IfG the scope of which was not yet known. There was no indication that the IfG were planning any follow-up action beyond the launch of their report. 
· A key difficulty in persuading politicians to accept the need for transparency and accountability at all levels was the relentlessly adversarial nature of British national politics.
· The recent oral evidence session of the PACAC inquiry on Strategic Leadership in the Civil Service had betrayed a certain lack of interest in the need for factual information to constrain the freedom of the decision-making process.
· Ministers’ approach to accountability for major projects seemed too often to be to look for someone to fire when things went wrong.
· In persuading senior politicians to accept the need for change it would be necessary to set out a clear and persuasive case for why transparent and accountable decision-making would produce better results.
· Some areas of information on which government relied, such as statistical material and much economic data, were heavily regulated. So it was not the case that all sensitive information was off limits for public scrutiny. But the coverage was patchy.
· The interest in making information publicly available shown by some previous administrations had waned. There was no minister with this specific responsibility to whom representations could be made.
· Public sector accounts were of little value in examining how money was actually spent.
· It would be helpful to establish what thoughts the IfG had on following up their report.

Peter Owen, summing up the discussion, said that it was agreed that we should pursue the earlier intention of seeking to establish a common front with the IfG on ways of improving government accountability. To do that we should need to crystallise our own thoughts on this topic into a single position paper. Richard Mottram would seek to establish what current strategy IfG had for following up their report. Peter Owen would prepare draft headings for the position paper to be developed by the group.

Other business

The secretariat will seek a date for the next meeting in the latter half of January 2019.
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